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Kia ora and welcome to the Wakatipu High School newsletter at the end of Term 1. I want to start 
with some words re our Musical, Dusty. I attended the closing night on Saturday and was blown away 
but how fantastic it was - it is amazing what our students, staff and community can create. There 
were some tremendous individual performances, but it was also an amazing effort by so many 
people, and my thanks and congratulations go to all of them. My particular thanks go to Directors, 
Mrs Price, Mr Hansen and Hugh Taylor for their exceptional contribution and commitment to this 
event.

Senior Next Steps on Tuesday was well-attended - thanks to everyone who came along to support 
their student’s education. On Wednesday night the Ministry of Education hosted the Pasifika 
Education awards - a lovely evening and celebration (see below for a photo).

Board of Trustees Elections - as referred to previously, this year is election year for BoTs nationally. 
During the school holidays, you will receive a nomination form and information by post. Again, key 
milestones and dates to note are:

- Nominations close - Friday 10 May.
- Election day (voting closes) - Friday 24 May.

LE Reports - LE #3 will be up on the Portal and emailed out by this evening. Please do look at these 
and check your student’s engagement with their learning, and have a conversations with them about 
it - particularly if there are areas which are consistently of concern.

Term 1 has been a big and busy term with a number of highs and a few lows. Highlights include our 
2018 academic results, Greenstone camp, our school’s response to events in Christchurch - 
particularly making ‘Kotahitanga’ on the front field, summer Tournament week and the Musical.

Term 2 is always a busy one with the formal at the end of Week 4 and a busy House competition. In 
May we also have a number of great events and speakers for students as well as parents - please see 
below for more.

I spoke to two House assemblies this morning and noted that a highlight of this term was the 
schools’ focus on teaching and learning. We have some aspirational academic goals this year, which 
are to give our students the best possible education, qualification and opportunities for their futures, 
and we look forward to continuing this work in Term 2. My thanks to staff and students for their 
efforts this term, and I wish everyone a great break. We look forward to seeing everyone rested and 
ready to go on Monday 29.

Steve Hall, Principal
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Notices

Please click here to view 
Wakatipu High School’s 
Student Notice Board.

Facebook Page

Please see our Facebook page 
for all the latest updates from
Wakatipu High School, and
take a look at our sports page
for news on football, rugby,
snow sports and more. 
Recent posts include pictures 
from the 2019 Musical Dusty 
and Archie Ritchie’s trip to 
Outward Bound, courtesy of 
Colliers International

Newsletter

https://www.facebook.com/WakatipuHighSchoolQueenstown/#
https://www.facebook.com/WakatipuHighSchoolSports/
https://www.colliers.co.nz/


Winter Uniform

Make sure you don’t get left out in the cold in Term 2.  Order your winter kilt now!

The blue winter kilt can be ordered from Argyle Online.    

Sizing guide: if the summer kilt is a good fit, order a size up for the kilt eg. size 10 summer skirt will require a size 12 winter kilt.  
Knee high socks ($15 for 3 pairs) and tights ($18 per pair) are available in the uniform shop.  Winter jerseys ($90) are also available for 
purchase in the uniform shop.

The uniform shop will reopen on Monday, 29 April from 8.30am to 3pm.

Peer Mentoring Programme 2019

This year Wakatipu High School is piloting a Peer Mentoring programme whereby groups of Year 12 and 13 students work with Year 9 
students to help them fulfill their potential as they transition to secondary school. 

During the peer mentoring sessions in term 1 and 2, the seniors lead activities that help the Year 9s develop key life skills such as 
resilience, teamwork, positive relationships and good study habits.  The community projects in term 3 will help them to develop a sense 
of responsibility and connectedness to the school and the wider community.  On that note, if you have a good cause that would benefit 
from student volunteers, please get in touch with me via email - hjermy@wakatipu.school.nz.

The start of term saw the seniors undergoing their peer mentor training, enabling them to start working with the Year 9s over the last few 
weeks.  So far so good, with lots of learning happening on both fronts.  Thanks also go to the Whanaungatanga Council who have run an 
Easter egg hunt for the Year 9 peer mentees this week. 

Helen Jermy, Peer Mentoring Programme Coordinator
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Wakatipu High School Board of Trustees Election

Nominations are invited for the election of six parent representatives to the board of trustees.
 
A nomination form and a notice calling for nominations will be posted to all eligible voters.
 
You can nominate another person to stand as a candidate, or you can nominate yourself. Both parts of the form must be signed.
 
Additional nomination forms can be obtained from the school office.
 
Nominations close at noon on Friday 10 May 2019 and may be accompanied by a signed candidate statement and photograph.
 
The voting roll is open for inspection at the school and can be viewed during normal school hours.
 
There will also be a list of candidates’ names, as they come to hand, for inspection at the school.
 
Voting closes at noon on Friday 24 May 2019.
  
Karla Dawson, Principal’s PA and Returning Officer

WHS School Musical

We would like to thank everyone who was involved with our production of Dusty. The many weeks of hard work shown by cast and crew 
culminated in four nights of strong performances and we congratulate the students for their efforts and commitment. Our thanks to the 
community, staff and parents who came on board to support us in so many ways.

Thank you!

Jake Hansen, Alison Price and Monica Parker, Arts

https://www.argyleonline.co.nz/shop/south-island/wakatipu-high-school
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Rotary Youth Exchange Programme 2020

If you are a senior student and want to experience living outside of New Zealand and have a trip of a lifetime apply before the 25th of 
April for a Rotary Youth Exchange programme.

Information can be found here, or visit the Rotary Exchange website here.

If you are interested contact Mr Guillaume Charton: gcharton@wakatipu.school.nz (the in-school point of contact for Rotary Youth 
Exchange) 

Guillaume Charton, Head of Languages Learning Area

Parenting Podcast

Please check out the amazing podcast ‘Voice of Hope on Air’, which aims to provide hope for those struggling with mental health issues 
by promoting mental well-being, empowerment and recovery. The episode on February 11, ‘How to talk to your teenager about suicide 
with Melissa Grant’ is particularly powerful - featuring a mental health professional and mother to two teenage boys. They chat about 13 
reasons why and how to best approach the subject of suicide with your teenager.

Thank you!

Cara Sibsten, Head of Health & PE Learning Area

Click here 
to Listen 

What is RYE ? 
This year thousands of young people  will have the opportunity of a lifetime -  
a chance to live in another country and see  the world and themselves from a 
new perspective through a Rotary Youth Exchange (RYE). 
 

RYE is an international exchange programme for high school students who 
are between 15 and up to 18 years of age. As an RYE student you will spend 
12 months in an overseas country, attending school while living with several 

host families. You will make friends in your host country and with other exchange students from 
around the world. You will likely learn a new language, a new way of living and a great deal about 
yourself. You will continue to benefit from a Rotary exchange for many years after the exchange 
is completed. 
 

Students are hosted by a community Rotary Club which organise host families and provide a 
counsellor for advice and day-to-day contact. Each student is involved with their hosting Rotary 
club and activities organised by the Rotary Youth Exchange Programme.  
 

RYE is not about “sending” students on an exchange but about facilitating a cultural experience 
within which the student can develop and grow and learn about the world around them and, in 
the process, make lifelong friends from all around the world.  

 

“The most important thing I  learnt during my Rotary 
Youth Exchange in Finland, which continues to help 
me navigate through both professional and personal 
life today, is the humanity that we share in 
common with people all over the world.  That 
humanity bridges racial, religious, political and 
language boundaries.  It is the one single trait 
that binds us all into one very small, beautiful world.  I 
believe  this is the   greatest contribution that the 
Rotary Youth Exchange programme gives to each 
individual exchange student and, through the 
cumulative experiences and friendships created by the 
programme, to the world as a whole.” 

Theresa Le Bas 
Exchange student 
To  Finland  

Where can I go ? 
We have a select 
number of 
countries that we 
exchange with and 
this can vary so 
check our website 

for details. 
When applying for an exchange you  
nominate your three preferred 
countries and we endeavour to 
provide one of your choices, but you 
might also choose a different country 
for your exchange .  
 

The philosophy of the Rotary 
exchange programme  is that the 
experience itself is the key and this is 
not country dependent.   
 

We typically have a longstanding 
exchange relationship with our 
exchange partner countries and know 
that we can rely on them. We have 
often met, face-to-face, the key 
people involved in the operation of 
the programme in these countries. 
 

Speaking the language of the 
exchange country is not essential but 
having taken a language at school is 
definitely an advantage. 

 

 

Pupils Get All Shakespearean

WHS Drama Students were featured in the Otago Daily Times after they took part in the  2019 Shakespeare Globe Centre NZ University of 
Otago Sheilah Winn Shakespeare Festival held in Dunedin this week. 

Ten schools participated in the annual Otago regional event held at King’s and Queen’s Performing Arts Centre, all hoping to make it to 
the national competition in Wellington at Queen’s Birthday weekend.

More than 120 secondary school pupils spent the day acting out various scenes from Shakespeare’s plays, while three finalists in each 
category performed in an evening showcase.

Well done team WHS! View the full article, including photos and videos, here.

Central Otago Pasifika Service and Awards

On Wednesday night the Ministry of Education hosted the Pasifika  
Education awards - a lovely evening and celebration. Well done to 
all involved!

https://www.odt.co.nz/news/dunedin/pupils-get-all-shakespearean
https://www.thevoicesofhope.org/listen/2019/2/12/episode-2
https://podcasts.apple.com/nz/podcast/talking-to-your-teens-about-suicide/id1451468340?i=1000429662006
https://www.youthexchange.org.nz/exchange-information/downloads/
https://rotaryyouthexchange9980.wordpress.com/exchange-information/


Head Students’ Address

Hi all,

Wow, Term One has been absolutely fantastic. So many exciting events and opportunities have swept through Wakatipu High School over the past 
11 weeks, it’s hard to keep up!  One of these events was the school musical, ‘Dusty’. Nothing I can say can adequately sum up just how magical and 
brilliant the musical was this year, for everyone involved your hard work most definitely paid off. Mrs Moetaua would have been so proud of everyone.

In other news, Wakatipu High School sent a team to attend the Sheilah Winn Shakespeare Festival in Dunedin on Wednesday. Accompanied by our 
wonderful drama teacher Jake Hansen and parent help Jane, the team did amazingly.  Our hard work landing us a spot on the front page of the Otago 
Daily Times. Student Directors Annie Black and Tasman Hughes put in many hours perfecting the performances and it showed on the day.

Moving on to councils, the Whanaungatanga Council has been hard at work this term, running events for International Women’s Day and most recently 
putting on an Easter Egg hunt for the Peer Mentoring groups.  It was astonishing how fast the 300 Easter Eggs were recovered and devoured!  
For juniors, we have set up a support group that will run fun activities to make students feel included and make their time at WHS as enjoyable as 
possible. This group will commence first week back of Term Two. 

In more council news, the Junior Council have met fortnightly to discuss the school through their eyes. These meetings have been very productive and 
help us as a Head Student Team to gain ideas and suggestions from all year groups at WHS. One of our goals this year as a Student Leadership Team 
was to increase a sense of belonging for students throughout all levels, understanding the views of younger pupils will help us to achieve this.      

Finally, the Community and Service Council have put together an event to wrap up the last week of term called Can for a Cause. This event involved 
students bringing cans along to their Ako classes to help win their house a free pizza lunch in Term Two. All of the cans collected are proceeding
towards Happiness House Queenstown - a prominent and valued charity in the Wakatipu Basin. It was great to see so many students go out of their 
way to bring as many cans along to support this cause and we would like to give a big shoutout to everyone who helped with this cause.

I’d just like to finish off by thanking everyone, students, teachers, parents and caregivers for a great start to the year.  For the students, relax, take a 
well deserved break and go outside and enjoy our wonderful community (remember to put on a jacket  first it’s getting cold). Have a great holiday and 
remember, “Sometimes the most productive thing you can do is relax.”

​Ngā mihi,

Gracie Hansby, Head Girl

DoC Project

Level Two Hard Materials students have had a great opportunity this year to work on an authentic brief working with DOC to create traps 
to humanely kill rats, stoats, weasels and hedgehogs. Working alongside predator Free 2050 brings together central and local 
government, iwi, philanthropists, non-government organisations, businesses, science and research organisations, communities, 
landowners and individuals. Using DC200 traps, our class have designed and created traps using advanced procedures. During the 
project they leant how to set the traps safety and will be using them at their homes to catch pests. They have just completed their first 
internal, worth 6  achievement credits, with fantastic results for all students. 

Rebecca Lund, Technology

Back to Top



Sports Report - Week 11

Back to Top

Sailing - Wakatipu Yacht Club Junior Sailor of the Year
Well done to Aidan Gordon for being named as the Wakatipu Yacht Club Junior Sailor of the year. The next events coming up for Aidan 
are the South Island Champs in Te Anau and the NZ Winter Champs in Manly, Auckland. 

Aidan Gordon, right

Mountain Biking - Naseby 12 Hour Relay 
Four riders from WHS competed in the Naseby 12 hour lap race 
on Saturday the 6th of April. The day started at 9am with a Le 
Manns style mass start, with riders running to their bikes before 
taking off onto the course. The temperature was measured at a 
very challenging -3 ° for a large portion of the day. Ruby Dawson, 
Zara Mackley, Neve Bates and Phoebe Cavanagh, joined by Mara 
Bentley from Columba, formed a team named Junior Eggs and 
completed 14, 11km single track laps. Finishing as the first 
all-girls Junior team home, a great effort!

Mountain Biking - Oceania Mountain Bike Championships 
Well done to Alex Barke who travelled over to Bright, Victoria to 
compete in the Oceania Mountain Bike Championships to 
represent NZ in the Downhill team. Alex competed in the Junior 
Mens category and placed 26th on the day. 

Football - Help Wanted
Next term we are looking for some support to help run the WHS 
Girls Football team. If anyone is interested in either coaching or 
managing the team, please get in contact with Alexa Peters for 
more information: apeters@wakatipu.school.nz 

Triathlon - New Zealand Secondary School Triathlon Champs
Logan Campbell travelled to New Plymouth last week to compete 
and placed 8th in the U14 boys category. Well done Logan!

OREC Kayaking Trip
Thanks to Outdoor Recreation for the great photos below from 
Year 13 Outdoor Recreation’s sunrise Clutha River kayaking trip!

Basketball Club
A notice from Queenstown Junior Basketball Club: ““Want to play 
Basketball?  Come join our club!!!  Queenstown Junior Basketball 
Registrations for 2019 are now open. The club is a social Friday 
night competition for children in Year 7 through to year 13. There 
is also a mini ball session for years 4, 5 & 6.  2019 season will 
run from May until August. For all information visit our website  
Please follow our facebook page. All levels welcome.”

Alexa Peters, Sports Coordinator

https://www.facebook.com/queenstownjuniorbasketball/photos/pcb.2235296399898674/2235294706565510/?type=3&__tn__=HH-R&eid=ARCu4nywC2ahp4CkqekxmCM2nhxs0gmdS09W-69Z2NL1qjnGEf0jr9X-23jRiBoBEDp0bTtExoeR6dBo&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDMWD7zpbcU9kYcF-zcObSKLdu7epieZNI_D6ggSVJCmGJlOXxtJSKRkNvw2izKN_eaasq7AZxm8DdByT6nfeB7yhxP8xiwkdsl2eXQwl7MAdUNRfAHFwgl1IR0bamGo2JYyMTnhP2NVA07vGnX-wyvEoHs4WGou_d5CGlpAESYTP5bGWL7i7XInRtHSkXN3GI2l9ZOXn5y2OMHL-XOvXVQjyWWUkFAD9JwrH8A-hf2Rsb8HHas8zUyLpaoxidg1Sb8lKhBKrbSLHpZqTQu7PME1PerHIxcuTTb0tc4rcRTKG-9SzUIOU1g-Uz-4liqVmItdBx3FwKWx9Y_swFG9ywpJA
https://qjbc.wordpress.com/


Important Dates

WHS Mobile App
Upcoming events and important dates

now available on the WHS App Calendar

You can now get information on our important upcoming events on the ‘Calendar’ section of our WHS App. It’s free to download and 
use for iOS and Android devices. Once you have the app on your smartphone or tablet, simply hit ‘Calendar’ to view important upcoming 

events. You can also tap on the three bars in the top left to bring up the menu, then use the ‘Alert Subscriptions’ option to select what 
groups, years, or subjects apply to you. The WHS App is recommended for both students and parents. 

Push Notifications
The app allows you to select alert groups so that 
you only get notifications relevant to you such as:
​
 - Whole School information alerts
 - Sports and activities reminders
 - Year level events
 - House announcements
 - Buses updates, such as lateness or breakdowns

This feature will help ensure that you receive only 
messages that are applicable to you.

​Other Features
The app also gives you quick links to:
 - Report your child’s absence
 - Log into the WHS Portal
 - Access the school notices
 - Read the latest newsletter
 - Quick link to the school website
 - Check upcoming  calendar events
 - Contact the school

Date Event Who

Monday 29 April Term 2 Begins Everyone

Wednesday 8 May
Sexuality, the law and 

psychology information
 evening with expert panel

Parents and students

Friday 10 May Sporting Excellence &
Participation Assembly

Sports Students and Parents 
(by invite)

Friday 10 May Board of Trustees Elections -
Nominations Close BoT Candidates

Monday 13 - Friday 17 May Excellence and Ad Alta 
House Assemblies Everyone (Parents by invite)

Tuesday 21 May Wellbeing Evening
with Dr Denise Quinlan Parents

Monday 27 May John Parsons -
 Cybersafety talk Parents and Students

Back to Top

https://itunes.apple.com/nz/app/wakatipu-high-school/id1034623084?mt=8
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=nz.school.apps.wakatipu&hl=en


Community Notices

Wakatipu High School Foundation 
Business Partnership Programme

The success of Wakatipu High School Foundation depends on the strength of its 
partnerships – with our schools, our community and business leaders. The WHSF 

Business Partnership Program is comprised of a dynamic group of local companies and 
professionals who, through their financial support, share in its success. Partnering with 
WHSF is a great way to invest in our schools and promote your business. Outstanding 

schools help strengthen the entire community including the business community.

If you would like more information on how your business can participate in this vital 
programme, please contact:

Chris Duffy (Trustee): chris.duffy@crowehorwath.co.nz +64 3 450 1801
Mia McGregor (Executive Officer): wakatipuhsfoundation@gmail.com + 64 22 037 8993

Our Current Partner List:

35MM Ltd
Adventure Group
Affleck O’Meara
AJ Hackett Bungy NZ
Anderson Lloyd
Bridgetone Tyre Centre
Black ZQN
Cavell Leitch
Colliers
Cookie Time
Craigs Investment 
Partners

Crowe Horwath
Deloitte Queenstown
Flame Bar & Grill
Goldfields Jewellers
Highlands Game Over
Hush Spa & Salon
Jacks Point Clubhouse
Kinloch Lodge
KJet
Lakes Weekly Bulletin
Lane Neave

McCullouch & Partners
Mitre 10 Mega
New World Wakatipu
NZSki
Pacific Travel Planners
Pak ’n’ Save
Placemakers
Queenstown Resort College
Remarkables Park Town 
Centre
Trinity Development
Westwood Group Holdings

Please support these businesses as they are investing in our students and school.  

Just Cuts in Frankton is offering a $1 donation to WHS for all services over $20 from now until the
end of June. A style is $30 for adults and $25 for teenagers. All people have to do is mention that
they are part of WHS and $1 of the fee will be donated back to the school. 

Just Cuts is on 19 Grant Road, Frankton for anyone interested in this great deal!



 

Pre-Season Sale 2019 
April 27th and 28th  

9am – 6pm 

50% off all 2018 Jackets 
and Pants 

Ex-Rental Skis, Boards and 
Boots priced to sell! 

*Best ex-rental kids gear you will 
find in town! 



 

 

 

DOC’s DILEMMA: balancing biodiversity and visitors. 
 

The Department of Conservation manages almost one third of New Zealand’s land area, including 
some of our most visited spots and iconic scenery will. Legally, it is required to protect fragile 
ecosystems and threatened species AND manage the ever-increasing demands for visitor access to 
them.  

Its budget is split roughly 50:50 between these conservation and visitor management roles. Criticism 
– often trenchant and emotional – comes from both sides of this divide.  

In this Catalyst Conversation, DOC’s director-general Lou Sanson will look at the issues, ways forward 
and how the community can help.  

Thursday, May 2, 6-7.30 PM, The Rees Hotel Queenstown conference room, $5 koha at door. 
Registration is required as seating will be limited, with tickets available through Catalyst 
Trust’s Eventbrite page from April 2. Please bring your tickets (printed, emailed or Eventbrite 
app). 

 

Lou Sanson has headed DOC since September 2013, after 11 
years as chief executive of Antarctica New Zealand. In this latter 
role, he oversaw the deepest ever multi-national sedimentary 
science drilling project in Antarctica (ANDRILL) and led the 
development of Antarctica’s largest wind turbine project to 
reduce fossil fuel use at McMurdo Station and Scott Base. 

Prior to this, he was DOC’s Southland Conservator, in charge of 
Fiordland National Park and Stewart Island. During this time, he 
led the establishment of Rakiura National Park, the sub-
Antarctic World Heritage Area, one of the world’s largest island 
pest eradication projects and helped establish the southern 
network of marine reserves. 

 
 

 















Kā Mauka Whakatipu
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Rachael Gerard (Driving Instructor) is running a Street Talk Course in April. Reduce the time on your Restricted Licence and 
become a safer driver!  For information Email: info@drivinginstruction.co.nz 
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